

## **Minutes of Meeting, CLOK Committee – Thursday 14 July 2016**

**Present** - Paul and Wendy Taylor, Dave Aspin, Duncan Archer (Chair), Joan Selby, Diane Mayes

1. **Apologies**

Ann Cranke, Paul Thornton, Richard Rigby, Peter Archer, Chris Wright

2. **Minutes of June 2016 meeting**

The minutes were approved

3. **Matters Arising from Previous Minutes**

3.3.3.3.6 Grade B Controllers Course –

Paul Taylor to determine a date (possibly October). Planners will also benefit from attending. The course must be delivered by two people.

CLOK League

Ann has completed the scoring for the first four events of 2016 league – *Duncan to send to Alastair Mackenzie for inclusion of CLOK website*

Winners of Acorn trophies based on Mulgrave N. Champs. are confirmed as Isabel Mayes and Aidan Rigby

CLOK website & use of Facebook

Duncan has held further discussions with Lewis Bremner; More information re events could be included on facebook - Lewis will become involved in developing facebook

Out of date information on website; Duncan has discussed with Alastair Mackenzie. The out of date info is confined to background information. Current information such as events etc is kept upto date. Alastair would like to develop CLOK site into a more 'functional' website

Equipment

Two no. Ted Finch start clocks have been ordered. Awaiting delivery.

Duncan still investigating the requirements prior to purchase of the new laptops

Training

Alan Cranke has recently become involved with juniors incl. co-ordinating and travelling with juniors to recent YBT. – *Duncan to discuss with Alan possibility of developing Saturday morning training for juniors*

4. **Treasurer's Report**

Nothing reported.

5. **Events**

### **Summer series**

The series is going well. Events have been good.  
Summer series has now attracted around 10 new club members.

### **South Gare**

Courses have been planned. - *Joan to pass control site information to Natural England.*

### **Guisborough Urban**

The event is to be based around Laurence Jackson. On track.

### **Newton Hanzard**

Permissions still need to be arranged - *Duncan to send details to Joan such that Joan can arrange.*

*Post meeting note: Joan waiting for information from planner (Charles Mayes) as to which areas will be used*

As the event is to be planned as an O –Cross it was suggested that the flyer should include a request that maps should be pre- booked to assist with numbers

### **Autumn Series**

On track.  
Requests for permissions underway.

### **Fylindales**

Paul Taylor is considering options available for car parking with a view finding suitable are that is a bit less exposed (given the time of year).  
Officials are still required.

## **6. Any Other Business**

- Paul Thornton has offered to organise storage for master copies of maps
- Dave Aspin hopeful will be able to get a team together for the Peter Palmer relays.

### **Next Meeting**

The next meeting will be held Thursday 8<sup>th</sup> September - location TBA